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NOTICE OF CATEGORICAL EXEMPTION

Sonoma County Permit and Resource Management Department

2550 Ventura Avenue, Santa Rosa, CA 95403

ORICLTERE

\'.::,"Ei,'._z; (707) 565-1900 Fax (707)565-1103

Sonoma County proposes to carryout the following project. Pursuantto Section 23A of the Sonoma County
Code, it has been determined that this project is categorically exempt from the requirements of the California
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).

Project Title: Redwood Herbal Alliance To:

Dispensary; UPC22-0003 County Clerk- Recorder Office  Office of Planning and
Public Agency: Sonoma County County of Sonoma Research
Project Applicant: Al Eaddy 585 Fiscal Drive, Room 103 P.O. Box 3044, Room 113
Applicant Address: 1478 Freestone Valley Santa Rosa, CA 95403 Sacramento, CA95812-3044

Ford Rd, Valley Ford, CA 94972
Project Location: 5270 Aero Drive, Santa Rosa
Dateof Approval: 9/21/2022

DESCRIPTION OF NATURE, PURPOSE AND BENEFICIARIES OF THE PROJECT:

The proposed project is a renewal of an existing cannabis dispensary, with minor modification to expand the
hours of operation to 7:00 am to 8:00 pm daily; previously approved as UPC18-0013 and UPEQ9-0064. The
operation is located within an existing 2,982-square-foot tenant space within an existing multi-unit commercial
building. No expansion of the current dispensaryfloor area (approximately 693 square feet) is proposed. The
dispensary will continue to be operated by a maximum of 5 employees on-site per shift and will continue to
include sales for both medical and adult use cannabis, clones, and deliveries. This Use Permit incorporates and
supersedes all previous Use Permits.

EXEMPT STATUS:
Categorical Exemption. Section 15301(a) for Existing Facilities

REASON WHY THIS PROJECT IS EXEMPT:

The proposed project is categorically exempt from the provisions of the CEQA Guidelines pursuantto the
Provisions of Title 14 of the California Administrative Code, Section 15301(a) (Existing Facilities), as continued
operation of an existing facility involving negligible expansion of use. No exceptions listed under Section 15300.2
apply. There is no reasonable possibility that the project would have a significant effect on the environment.

This Notice of Exemption is filed pursuant tothe provisions of Section 15062 of the State CEQA Guidelines.
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